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October 15, 2015  Project No: 151-01887-00 

Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 
Director, Environmental Approvals 

MANITOBA CONSERVATION AND WATER STEWARDSHIP 

160-123 Main Street 

Winnipeg, MB   R3C 1A5 

Dear Ms. Braun: 

RE: R.M. OF TACHÉ – COMMUNITY OF LORETTE 
 WASTEWATER TREATMENT LAGOON EXPANSION - 
 NOTICE OF ALTERATION – FILE No: 4482.10 

On behalf of our client, we would like to apply for an alteration to the submitted 

Environment Act Proposal dated August, 2015 for the proposed lagoon expansion in 

Lorette.   

We propose that a 300 mm diameter (HDPE) pipe segment complete with gate 

valves and cleanout be installed through the south dyke of the proposed secondary 

cell 3 (see attachment). The pipe would be capped off on the outside of the dyke and 

would not be used at this time. 

As stated in previous correspondence, the R.M. of Taché is considering their options 

in potentially transferring liquid from the secondary cell of the Landmark wastewater 

treatment lagoon into the proposed secondary cell 3 of the Lorette lagoon in order to 

make use of the proposed phosphorus removal system.  

If this option is ever pursued, a notice of alteration would be submitted to Manitoba 

Conservation and Water Stewardship (CWS) along with the details of the connection 
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that would be made. The submission would also include a lagoon capacity review. 

The intent is to install the pipe, valves and cleanout during the construction 

associated with the Lorette lagoon expansion, scheduled for 2016. Completing the 

installation at this time would allow the R.M. to complete a future connection 

between the lagoons without disturbing the dyke of secondary cell 3. 

We understand that no fee is applicable for this minor alteration since the 

Environment Act Proposal is currently under review.   

If you have any questions regarding this alteration notification, please contact the 

undersigned.  We look forward to your response on this matter and respectfully 

request a reply by November 17, 2015. 

Kind regards, 

WSP Canada Inc. 
 
 
 
 
Jason Bunn, P.Eng. 
Environmental Engineer 
 
enclosure 
 
cc: Ms. Christine Hutlet, CAO – R.M. of Taché 
 Mr. Asit Dey, P.Eng.  – Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship 
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